June 5, 2024 - Reno City Council Meeting - Item #A.3 Public Comment

Wr!tten ?r Name On Behalf Of Ward Email Address Phone Number Address Support Gbpo== Concerned jicta! Date
Voicemail
i 0 17 18
Voicemail _|No Name Provided 775-354-6867 1 5/23/2024 8:41
Voicemail |Christopher Robert 775-622-8584 1 5/23/2024 9:12
Written Elizabeth Sotomayor izzybernie@yahoo.com 1 5/24/2024 8:16
Written |Brion Lund 209-270-8001 1 5/24/2024 11:07
Written  |Steve Trounday AVA Ballet Theatre Ward 1 renotahoe@charter.net 775-762-5165 100 South Virginia Street Reno NV 89501 1 5/25/2024 1:28
Written Nathaniel Benjamin Laika Press Ward 3 laikapress@gmail.com 928-707-0560 136 Vesta St. 1 5/25/2024 12:58
Written Rosine Bena Sierra Nevada Ballet Ward 2 rosineb@hotmail.com 775-720-5204 21 Health Circle, Reno NV 89509 1 5/27/2024 10:03
Written Laurel Lindstrom High Desert Harmony Chorus cll.nofx@gmail.com 775-851-7393 15225 Silvester road 1 5/27/2024 14:01
Voicemail |No Name Provided 775-430-9777 1 5/28/2024 10:07
Written Sarah Hinz Good Luck Macbeth Theatre Company Ward 2 sarah@goodluckmacbeth.org 952-913-4396 124 W Taylor Street Reno, NV 89509 1 5/28/2024 15:35
Written Erica Hill Ward 1 1 5/29/2024 14:09
Written Dr Jane Brown NNRC Initiative and the NNSS Ward 3 jkbassoon@msn.com 775-835-3311 1630 Pedretti Road, Reno, NV 89502 1 5/29/2024 21:41
Written Mr. Stephen G Lewis S.G.Lewis76@charter.net 505-270-8172 10555 Arbor Way Reno NV 89521 1 5/29/2024 22:10
Written Stephanie Gibson Liilley Museum of Art at the UNR stephaniegibson@unr.edu 775-784-6659 1664 N Virginia Street, Reno NV 89557 1 5/30/2024 12:33
Voicemail |Daniel 775-250-0831 1 5/29/2024 12:48
Voicemail Lilly Moffet 775-742-5700 1 5/31/2024 10:44
Written Carolyn Hamilton Chas1124@yahoo.com 562-716-1202 1 6/3/2024 8:27
Written Michael Gawthrop-Hutchins Ward 5 1 6/3/2024 10:42







5/30/24, 11:23 AM Mail - Public Comment - CC - Outlook

City Council Comment received from Brion Lund

Mikki Huntsman <HuntsmanM@reno.gov>
Fri 5/24/2024 11:07 PM

To:Public Comment - CC <PublicComment@reno.gov>

Contact Info:

Name:

Brion Lund
Commenting_on behalf of:

Ward #:
Unsure/Other
Email Address:

Phone Number:
2092708001
Address:

A new comment has been submitted for the Reno City Council Meeting held on: .

Section:
General Opening Session Comment (unassociated to an agenda item)

Item:
N/A.

Position:
No position stated - Concerned or Neutral

Are they speaking in person?
No, | am submitting a written comment only.

If no, enter comments below:

| would like to issue a formal complaint against the Greater Nevada Field and the city of Reno Special
Events Office. I'm writing this complaint from the discomfort of my bedroom. I live in downtown Reno
on High St. a few blocks from the baseball stadium. Its currently 10:53 pm on Friday, May 24th. | would
like to reiterate that | live in a residential neighborhood. The amount of noise coming from the
stadium on some nights is unbearable, and this close to midnight, even on a Friday night is
inexcusable, and certainly should not be permitted this late at night, especially at a venue that rests
quite literally at the edge of a residential district. NRS 203.010 Breach of peace. Every person who
shall maliciously and willfully disturb the peace or quiet of any neighborhood or person or family by
loud or unusual noises, or by tumultuous and offensive conduct, threatening, traducing, quarreling,
challenging to fight, or fighting, shall be guilty of a misdemeanor. | do not see anywhere in this statute
that says there might be an exception for permitted events. As that | live in a residential
neighborhood, and the peace and quite of my neighborhood is being disturbed by loud noises, | urge
the city to put a time cap on permitted events, as such events are a violation of the state of Nevadas

https://outlook.office365.com/mail/PublicComment@reno.gov/inbox/id/AAQKkADgwOTFhZjkwLTJiODAINGM50S1hNjI3LWU4YzUwY2QzMDMwYQAQ...  1/2
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laws.

ACKNOWLEDGEMENTS:
By checking the "Yes" below, you agree that all the information above is true and accurate. For additional information, please refer to the agenda for today's
meeting.

Yes

By checking the "Yes" below, you understand, acknowledge, and expressly agree that: (1) all information submitted by you will be entered into the public
record, made available for public inspection, and freely disseminated without restriction, and, (2) any contact, personal, financial, or medical information
intentionally or inadvertently submitted by you will not be maintained in a confidential manner, or subsequently exempted from public inspection.

Yes

Do you wish to sign-up for Reno Connect e-newsletters?

Reno Connect is the best way to stay informed about the latest news and updates from the City of Reno. We’'ll never share your email address with third-party

persons, companies or organizations. Visit www.Reno.Gov/RenoConnect to view all newsletter topic lists.

No

https://outlook.office365.com/mail/PublicComment@reno.gov/inbox/id/AAQKkADgwOTFhZjkwLTJiODAINGM50S1hNjI3LWU4YzUwY2QzMDMwYQAQ...  2/2



From: Carter Williams <WilliamsCa@reno.gov>

Sent: Friday, May 31, 2024 10:55 PM

To: Planning Tech <PlanningTech@reno.gov>

Subject: Public Development Review Comment Received: SER00512032

The public comment form has a new entry from the public:

Case Number: SER00512032

Comments:

My question is for Meghan Egbert. | wrote to you recently regarding the drainage ditch along Panther Dr. next to my house at 290 Western Rd. | received an email
stating that a permit had been issued, | assume, for the construction of the warehouse. Then | received an email stating that my “case” had been closed. There has been
no change to the ditch in question. The bottom of the ditch is still lower than the bottom of the pipe installed by the warehouse people and since water doesn't flow up
hill there will continue to be stagnant foul water in the ditch. Due to the heat and the lack of additional rainfall the ditch is dry right now but the cycle will start again
after any future precipitation. Can you tell me what the plan is? Does the city plan to come out and fill the bottom of the ditch? Leaving it “as is” is not an acceptable
option. Please keep me apprised of what's going to happen. Thanks, Carolyn Hamilton Chas1124@yahoo.com 562-716-1202

Email Address: Chas1124@vyahoo.com

Phone Number: 562-716-1202

Name of Commentor: CAROLYN HAMILTON

This comment was submitted on behalf of: (self if blank)

Submitted: 6/1/2024 5:55:06 AM



5/30/24, 11:02 AM Mail - Public Comment - CC - Outlook

6837::\Voice Message From: Cisco Unity Connection Messaging System (917753342099)

Donoma Unity <DonomaUnity@reno.gov>
Thu 5/23/2024 9:12 AM

To:Public Comment - CC <PublicComment@reno.gov>

0 1 attachments (1 MB)

VoiceMessage.wav;
Voice Message delivered by Donoma OneVoice

From: 917753342099
Click to Call 917753342099

Good morning. My name is Christopher Robert Schneider. My phone number is 775-622-8584.
That's my landline on another note. Hello Council and hello, Mom. And she need | have a very
big issue. | have an issue. Maybe you can help me. So | want to say 10 and | left the same camp
and | left it because | was smoking in a non designated area. | apologize for summer. | looked
up the rules and I think it was number for it says if you are caught smoking in a non designated
area, you will be terminated for 24 hours. You can come back 24 hours. So | the last |
immediately called the police and they said I'm sorry Mr. Schneider. If you step 1 foot on that
property, you will be arrested for trust passing. So | agree that's it. Okay, so In that in that note
while | was out all all of my positions were thrown away in the trash bags. | apologize my
possessions. We're throwing in a trash bag. Here's the thing, please listen, | had good things in
that in that bag Goods things that we're passed down to me and unfortunately the worst thing
that was injured throw it away and broke. Was my great grandmother's chair. | guess the leg

was broken and so it was thrown away Grant the what you call it for a safe Camp. He said there's

not enough room to store it and | have the rights throw it away. I'm sorry. That's not how it
works. Unfortunately Grant works for the city and he works for the state. So he's probably
under contract. So he thinks he can do whatever you want that snake anyway in the process my
$2,300 bike $2,300 bike but I bought off my Heritage was also broken and my suitcases missing
and my check book is still missing and unfortunately for that | put in a police report two of
them monthly support said yada yada what | said it right now and the other please report
number to said that the person that was going to fix my bike who works for the city neglected
to do his job, unfortunately because he is in confident. He smoked and left door and left my
place and there's nothing | can do about it to fix it myself. | want to say thank you to Jamie p
and Jamie teach Spas Jolene no notes anytime and I'm learning boundaries and stuff and | am
taking that but | really need help fixing this problem only because it is the principal of the
matter anything but the principle of the matter Can you help me? | don't want to come in and |
do not want to speak online. | mean in person canceled, please.

(Transcription with high confidence)

The information contained in this e-mail and any attachments is privileged and confidential
information intended only for the use of the individual or entity named above. If you have received
this communication in error, please notify the sender immediately by telephone or e-mail, and then
please destroy all content contained within this communication from your files. Thank you.

https://outlook.office365.com/mail/PublicComment@reno.gov/inbox/id/AAQKkADgwOTFhZjkwLTJiODAINGM50S1hN;jI3LWU4YzUwY2QzMDMwYQAQ...
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Fw: 7035::Voice Message From: Cisco Unity Connection Messaging System
(917752500831)

Michelle Fournier <FournierM@reno.gov>
Wed 5/29/2024 12:48 PM

To:Public Comment - CC <PublicComment@reno.gov>

@ 1 attachments (326 KB)

VoiceMessage.wav;
Hi there.

1 think this should be for Council to hear.

From: RDirect VM <RDirectVM@reno.gov>

Sent: Wednesday, May 29, 2024 8:42 AM

To: Public Comment - PC <PublicCommentPC@reno.gov>

Subject: FW: 7035::Voice Message From: Cisco Unity Connection Messaging System (917752500831)

From: Donoma Unity <DonomaUnity@reno.gov>

Sent: Tuesday, May 28, 2024 4:17 PM

To: RDirect VM <RDirectVM@reno.gov>

Subject: 7035::Voice Message From: Cisco Unity Connection Messaging System (917752500831)

Voice Message delivered by Donoma OneVoice

From: 917752500831
Click to Call 917752500831

Yes, this is Daniel. W i called all the place. For real state county Mars. Nobody wants to
do anything about everybody doing that that's resource center and take a campus period
and pick one looks mad and I'll call and that's all they do to Landstreet doing that now
and | got to Saint doing that. Hopefully it said you cancel and higher will thank you. My
phone number is 504-775-2583 one. Thank you.

(Transcription with medium confidence)

The information contained in this e-mail and any attachments is privileged and confidential
information intended only for the use of the individual or entity named above. If you have
received this communication in error, please notify the sender immediately by telephone or e-
mail, and then please destroy all content contained within this communication from your files.
Thank you.

https://outlook.office365.com/mail/PublicComment@reno.gov/inbox/id/AAQKkADgwOTFhZjkwLTJiODAINGM50S1hN;jI3LWU4YzUwY2QzMDMwYQAQ...
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City Council Comment received from Dr. Jane Brown

Mikki Huntsman <HuntsmanM@reno.gov>
Wed 5/29/2024 9:41 PM

To:Public Comment - CC <PublicComment@reno.gov>

Contact Info:

Name:

Dr. Jane Brown

Commenting_on behalf of:

Northern Nevada Rural Concert Initiative and the Northern Nevada String Serenade
Ward #:

Ward 3

Email Address:
jkbassoon@msn.com

Phone Number:

775-835-3311

Address:

1630 Pedretti Road, Reno, NV 89502

A new comment has been submitted for the Reno City Council Meeting held on: 2024-06-05.

Section:
General Closing Session Comment (unassociated to an agenda item)

Item:
General Comment.

Position:
No position stated - Concerned or Neutral

Are they speaking in person?
No, | am submitting a written comment only.

If no, enter comments below:

The Board of Directors of the Northern Nevada Rural Concert Initiative, would like to thank the
Honorable Hillary Shieve, Mayor of Reno, and the Members of the City Council for their generous
support of two free concerts given by the Northern Nevada String Serenade for senior citizens,
students, economically disenfranchised, and other-abled members of our community at Trinity
Episcopal Cathedral in March and May of 2023. Thank you for all you do to support the arts, which
bring meaning and a sense of empathy and shared humanity to all of our lives!

ACKNOWLEDGEMENTS:

By checking the "Yes" below, you agree that all the information above is true and accurate. For additional information, please refer to the agenda for today's
meeting.
Yes

By checking the "Yes" below, you understand, acknowledge, and expressly agree that: (1) all information submitted by you will be entered into the public

https://outlook.office365.com/mail/PublicComment@reno.gov/inbox/id/AAQKkADgwOTFhZjkwLTJiODAINGM50S1hNjI3LWU4YzUwY2QzMDMwYQAQ...  1/2



5/30/24, 1:28 PM Mail - Public Comment - CC - Outlook
record, made available for public inspection, and freely disseminated without restriction,; and, (2) any contact, personal, financial, or medical information
intentionally or inadvertently submitted by you will not be maintained in a confidential manner, or subsequently exempted from public inspection.
Yes

Do you wish to sign-up for Reno Connect e-newsletters?

Reno Connect is the best way to stay informed about the latest news and updates from the City of Reno. We'll never share your email address with third-party

persons, companies or organizations. Visit www.Reno.Gov/RenoConnect to view all newsletter topic lists.

No

https://outlook.office365.com/mail/PublicComment@reno.gov/inbox/id/AAQKkADgwOTFhZjkwLTJiODAINGM50S1hNjI3LWU4YzUwY2QzMDMwYQAQ...  2/2



From: Elizabeth Sotomayor <lizzybernie@yahoo.com>

Sent: Wednesday, May 22, 2024 3:51 PM

To: City Clerk <CityClerk@reno.gov>

Subject: Fence Project Funding D.5

Good afternoon Madam Vice Mayor and Council Members, my name is Elizabeth Sotomayor for the record.

First of all I want to say thank you for your efforts in supporting our beautiful wild horses, there is however much more that needs to be done to
keep them and our community safe.

Today | am here to request the necessary funding to complete the fencing project that will keep the horses up on the hills where they belong.
Not only is it urgent that funding be allocated, but that the project begin as soon as possible.
Our community does not want to see more horses killed and let's not forget the people in the car that can be injured or God forbid killed.

Last year, | heard of or saw horses that were killed on Toll Road, Geiger, Veterans Parkway and Rio Wrangler. I'll spare the horrifying details, but it's
important to know that they are out there at all hours of the day and night. Now Steamboat will have more lanes and traffic will just continue to
grow in South Reno with all of the added housing, warehouses and businesses. Now more than ever, we need action.

We can not afford to wait another year for the fencing project to begin.

Thank you!

Yahoo Mail: Search. Oraanize, Conauer



5/30/24, 1:18 PM Mail - Public Comment - CC - Outlook

City Council Comment received from Erica Hill

Mikki Huntsman <HuntsmanM@reno.gov>
Wed 5/29/2024 2:09 PM

To:Public Comment - CC <PublicComment@reno.gov>

Contact Info:

Name:

Erica Hill

Commenting_on behalf of:

Ward #:
Ward 1
Email Address:

Phone Number:

Address:

A new comment has been submitted for the Reno City Council Meeting held on: .

Section:
General Closing Session Comment (unassociated to an agenda item)

Item:
N/A.

Position:
No position stated - Concerned or Neutral

Are they speaking in person?
No, | am submitting a written comment only.

If no, enter comments below:
TEST - testing public comment form as we use this for our grantees and have not yet tested the new
form. Please disregard this comment submission. Thank you!

ACKNOWLEDGEMENTS:
By checking the "Yes" below, you agree that all the information above is true and accurate. For additional information, please refer to the agenda for today's
meeting.

Yes

By checking the "Yes" below, you understand, acknowledge, and expressly agree that: (1) all information submitted by you will be entered into the public
record, made available for public inspection, and freely disseminated without restriction,; and, (2) any contact, personal, financial, or medical information
intentionally or inadvertently submitted by you will not be maintained in a confidential manner, or subsequently exempted from public inspection.

Yes

Do you wish to sign-up for Reno Connect e-newsletters?

https://outlook.office365.com/mail/PublicComment@reno.gov/inbox/id/AAQKkADgwOTFhZjkwLTJiODAINGM50S1hNjI3LWU4YzUwY2QzMDMwYQAQ...  1/2
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Reno Connect is the best way to stay informed about the latest news and updates from the City of Reno. We’'ll never share your email address with third-party

persons, companies or organizations. Visit www.Reno.Gov/RenoConnect to view all newsletter topic lists.

No
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City Council Comment received from Laurel Lindstrom

Mikki Huntsman <HuntsmanM@reno.gov>
Mon 5/27/2024 2:01 PM

To:Public Comment - CC <PublicComment@reno.gov>

Contact Info:

Name:

Laurel Lindstrom
Commenting_on behalf of:
High Desert Harmony Chorus
Ward #:

Unincorporated Washoe County
Email Address:
cll.nofx@gmail.com

Phone Number:
775-851-7393

Address:

15225 Sylvester road

A new comment has been submitted for the Reno City Council Meeting held on: 2024-06-05.

Section:
General Opening Session Comment (unassociated to an agenda item)

Item:
general comment.

Position:
No position stated - Concerned or Neutral

Are they speaking in person?
No, | am submitting a written comment only.

If no, enter comments below:

High Desert Harmony Chorus, a member of Sweet Adelines International, sincerely thanks you for your
support (via the Arts & Culture Grants program) of our "20th Anniversary Celebration Show" scheduled
for Saturday, August 17th at Whitney Peak. This event is an opportunity to share barbershop music
with the Reno community and celebrate our barbershop history. See our website for free tickets to
ensure a seat. This grant funding allows us to share our love of barbershop music, encourage former
members and all attendees to learn a barbershop tag and sing with us! We hope you will continue to
support the arts in Reno because strong arts promote community unification, individual well-being,
spark creativity and innovation, and strengthen the economy.

ACKNOWLEDGEMENTS:
By checking the "Yes" below, you agree that all the information above is true and accurate. For additional information, please refer to the agenda for today's
meeting.

Yes

https://outlook.office365.com/mail/PublicComment@reno.gov/inbox/id/AAQKkADgwOTFhZjkwLTJiODAINGM50S1hNjI3LWU4YzUwY2QzMDMwYQAQ...  1/2
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By checking the "Yes" below, you understand, acknowledge, and expressly agree that: (1) all information submitted by you will be entered into the public
record, made available for public inspection, and freely disseminated without restriction, and, (2) any contact, personal, financial, or medical information
intentionally or inadvertently submitted by you will not be maintained in a confidential manner, or subsequently exempted from public inspection.

Yes

Do you wish to sign-up for Reno Connect e-newsletters?

Reno Connect is the best way to stay informed about the latest news and updates from the City of Reno. We’'ll never share your email address with third-party

persons, companies or organizations. Visit www.Reno.Gov/RenoConnect to view all newsletter topic lists.

No

https://outlook.office365.com/mail/PublicComment@reno.gov/inbox/id/AAQKkADgwOTFhZjkwLTJiODAINGM50S1hNjI3LWU4YzUwY2QzMDMwYQAQ...  2/2
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7196::Voice Message From: Cisco Unity Connection Messaging System (917757425700)

Donoma Unity <DonomaUnity@reno.gov>
Fri 5/31/2024 10:44 AM

To:Public Comment - CC <PublicComment@reno.gov>

@ 1 attachments (1,006 KB)

VoiceMessage.wav;
Voice Message delivered by Donoma OneVoice

From: 917757425700
Click to Call 917757425700

Yeah, my name is Lilly Moffet. My phone number is 775-742-5700. | own a business at 1229 East
4th Street. | keep it looking very good and clean. It's right neck. Just two doors from Sutro. |
keep I've a very expensive nice pants all around this morning. I guess. | don't know what it is.
It's May 31st. | had a heating man. | see H are come to clean my furnace and my air condition on
my roof and guess what folks the homeless have been up there leaving piles of s*** and their
s*** up there. They were here. Quite hidden. | personally never believed in rebar on a building. |
just think that looks ghetto that I've come to the point that I'm going to have to change my
mind. | felt like it was a Reno issue that somebody here in town should be cleaning up. I have to
hire someone to clean it up my own handyman. I'm a widow and | am going to put something
up there that they won't notice it but they're going to be in pain. | am set up. | just | can't
believe it. I've been here since 1989 and like | said when my husband was alive, this was a
thriving business here and we didn't have the homeless situation, you know, if they want to be
homeless. | have a fourplex | ran it for $700 a month. I'm not a Goucher. Yeah. You know what?
I'm a come and speak. I'm usually not a politician. It's something has got to be done by the
homeless. Thank you. Bye.

(Transcription with high confidence)

The information contained in this e-mail and any attachments is privileged and confidential
information intended only for the use of the individual or entity named above. If you have received
this communication in error, please notify the sender immediately by telephone or e-mail, and then
please destroy all content contained within this communication from your files. Thank you.
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City Council Comment received from Michael Gawthrop-Hutchins

Mikki Huntsman <HuntsmanM@reno.gov>
Mon 6/3/2024 10:42 AM

To:Public Comment - CC <PublicComment@reno.gov>

Contact Info:

Name:

Michael Gawthrop-Hutchins
Commenting_on behalf of:

Ward #:
Ward 5
Email Address:

Phone Number:

Address:
1690 Carlin St

A new comment has been submitted for the Reno City Council Meeting held on: 2024-06-05.

Section:
General Opening Session Comment (unassociated to an agenda item)

Item:
A.3.

Position:
No position stated - Concerned or Neutral

Are they speaking in person?
No, | am submitting a written comment only.

If no, enter comments below:

The city needs to start doing a better job of keeping residents informed of the work that the Public
Works division has planned in their area and what impact it is going to have on them. Twice in the last
couple of weeks, people in my neighborhood have only found out about road work that is going to
require detours and even blocked access to homes by seeing "no parking" signs on cones the night
before, with no context on what is happening except some form of construction will be happening. I've
spoken to people who live in other neighborhoods who have echoed similar experiences with Public
Works. These projects aren't emergency repairs, they must have been planned weeks, if not months in
advance. There is no reason that Public Works can't send out mailers to residents in the vicinity to
inform them of upcoming projects and the impacts of it. | understand that this would be an additional
cost (though that cost can easily be minimized by reducing it to even just a card that has a message
along the lines of, "construction is planned in your area, please visit (insert website here) for details.")
Relative to the total budget for Public Works, this would be a very minor expense, but would greatly
improve the quality of life of residents in areas where Public Works is doing construction.

https://outlook.office365.com/mail/PublicComment@reno.gov/inbox/id/AAQKkADgwOTFhZjkwLTJiODAINGM50S1hNjI3LWU4YzUwY2QzMDMwYQAQ...  1/2
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ACKNOWLEDGEMENTS:
By checking the "Yes" below, you agree that all the information above is true and accurate. For additional information, please refer to the agenda for today's
meeting.

Yes

By checking the "Yes" below, you understand, acknowledge, and expressly agree that: (1) all information submitted by you will be entered into the public
record, made available for public inspection, and freely disseminated without restriction; and, (2) any contact, personal, financial, or medical information
intentionally or inadvertently submitted by you will not be maintained in a confidential manner, or subsequently exempted from public inspection.

Yes

Do you wish to sign-up for Reno Connect e-newsletters?

Reno Connect is the best way to stay informed about the latest news and updates from the City of Reno. We'll never share your email address with third-party

persons, companies or organizations. Visit www.Reno.Gov/RenoConnect to view all newsletter topic lists.

No

https://outlook.office365.com/mail/PublicComment@reno.gov/inbox/id/AAQKkADgwOTFhZjkwLTJiODAINGM50S1hNjI3LWU4YzUwY2QzMDMwYQAQ...  2/2
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Reno City Council Meeting Public Comment

Stephen and Diane Lewis <LewisSandD@charter.net>
Wed 5/29/2024 10:10 PM

To:Public Comment - CC <PublicComment@reno.gov>

May 28, 2024

Mr. Stephen G Lewis
10555 Arbor Way
Reno, NV 89521

Reno City Council
Subject: Is S.AV.E. a liability or an asset to the city of Reno?
Council Members:

As a member of RPD’s volunteer group S.A.V.E. (Senior Auxiliary Volunteer Effort), I'd like to bring to your attention
that actions by person(s) in the Reno administration who are trying to marginalize our organization. Even though
S.AV.Es voluntary work has saved the city over $9 million dollars over the past 23 years, Service Requests (SR)
sent to us by Reno Direct have been dramatically reduced since our return to duty in 2021 after COVID restrictions
and, additionally, at some time during 2023-2024 Reno Direct removed Vacation House Checks (VHC) as an
available service that we will perform.

SR’s sent to S.A.V.E. concerning abandoned vehicles have been reduced by approximately 50% since 2021. For the
years 2017-2019, we received 10,152, 12,133, and 13,552 SR’s, respectively, for abandoned vehicles. However, for
the years 2021-2023, we only received 5059, 5002, 5984 SR'’s, respectively. From 2019 to 2024, Reno gained
approximately 54K people or 11% of its population. It then seems rational that an increase in population would
translate into an increase of abandon vehicles. As a Chicago native, | can tell you an increase in population equals
an increase in requests for services not less.

Concerning VHC's, from 2017-2022 S.A\V.E. averaged 294 checks annually. However, in 2023 we only performed 22
VHC’s and currently performed 0 for 2024. Questioning the precipitous drop off in requests, | recently discovered
that VHC's are not listed as a service on the Reno Direct website and had been removed some time ago. Although
Reno Direct will forward a citizen’s call to S.A.V.E. to coordinate for a VHC, how are citizens supposed to know that
Vacation House Checks are even available if they are not listed on the Reno Direct website?

Although we receive compliments for all of our work, removing abandon vehicles and recovering stolen vehicles is
the most tangible aspect of our work to citizens and garners the city the most positive, face-to-face comments.
Although our patrolling in 2021 was shortened by 3 months due to COVID, we were still able to recover 40 stolen
vehicles and illegal plates.

Over its history, S.AV.E. and its members have voluntarily performed the mundane duties that free up police
officers to cover more serious law enforcement situations and make Reno a better city. However, if the
marginalization continues and S.A.V.E. members continue to feel unneeded, | am concerned for the future viability
of the organization.

| appreciate your assistance in this matter.
Sincerely,

Stephen G Lewis

505-270-8172
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City Council Comment received from Nathaniel Benjamin

Mikki Huntsman <HuntsmanM@reno.gov>
Sat 5/25/2024 12:58 PM

To:Public Comment - CC <PublicComment@reno.gov>

Contact Info:

Name:

Nathaniel Benjamin
Commenting_on behalf of:
Laika Press

Ward #:

Ward 3

Email Address:
laikapress@gmail.com
Phone Number:
928-707-0560
Address:

136 Vesta St.

A new comment has been submitted for the Reno City Council Meeting held on: 2024-05-29.

Section:
General Opening Session Comment (unassociated to an agenda item)

Item:
General Opening Session Comment.

Position:
No position stated - Concerned or Neutral

Are they speaking in person?
No, | am submitting a written comment only.

If no, enter comments below:

Laika Press would like to extend its thanks to the Reno City Council and the Reno Arts and Culture
Commission for offering grant funding to support our workshop series this year. As a community
space, we rely primarily on grant funds to continue to operate and offer our printmaking equipment,
supplies, and knowledge to the public. One of our primary goals is to be accessible to all. In order to
succeed in that, we must remain economically accessible in the context of a city that continues to
become increasingly unaffordable. Thank you for supporting us and our mission to offer printmaking
and creative resources to Reno's community.

ACKNOWLEDGEMENTS:
By checking the "Yes" below, you agree that all the information above is true and accurate. For additional information, please refer to the agenda for today's
meeting.

Yes
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By checking the "Yes" below, you understand, acknowledge, and expressly agree that: (1) all information submitted by you will be entered into the public
record, made available for public inspection, and freely disseminated without restriction; and, (2) any contact, personal, financial, or medical information
intentionally or inadvertently submitted by you will not be maintained in a confidential manner, or subsequently exempted from public inspection.

Yes

Do you wish to sign-up for Reno Connect e-newsletters?
Reno Connect is the best way to stay informed about the latest news and updates from the City of Reno. We'll never share your email address with third-party

persons, companies or organizations. Visit www.Reno.Gov/RenoConnect to view all newsletter topic lists.

No
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From: Donoma Unity <Donomalnity@reno.gov>

Sent: Wednesday, May 22, 2024 4:10 PM

To: RDiract VM <RDirectVM@reno.govs=

Subject: 6822::\oice Message From: Cisco Unity Connection Messaging System (917753546867)

Woice Message delivered by Donoma OneVoice

From: 917753546867
Click to Call 917753546867

Bruno direct City officials Well, the weather is getting nice again. And so now there is way more scooters blocking sidewalks again. I'm very surprised that
you haven't taken any of this reporting seriously and you aren't sending out someone to ensure that sidewalks are not blocked. But anyways, once again,
the City of Reno is conflicted in the crime of violating Citizen's rights. You cannot block a sidewalk. It is against the law. Are you actually law abiding
citizens is the next question | guess. You also saying your message that if | request a call back, | will get one the next business day that doesn't happen. So
you're a liar never made that answering machine or whoever commanded that answering message be created. You are a liar, which doesn't surprise me
after getting to know you all over there because Everyone |'ve talked to has head straight up there. But and all they care about is money money money
money money. And that's weird because you think if you cared about making money you'd leave the state of Nevada cuz they have the least money. out of
all the states comparably Anyways, when are you going to start following the law and making sure scooters are not blocking sidewalks? If | find another
scooter violating the rights of citizens and blocking the sidewalk, | will personally throw it in a dumpster and discard it of it forever. So we don't ever have
to have that problem again. And then we're going to come to your offices and throw you all in the dumpster because that's where you belong. Because you
don't do anything. The state of Nevada needs your leadership and instead you're so greedy and lazy that you care only about money and you don't know
how to make this city. Awesome. It's really sad to watch you guys. Stay lat your jobs. Well, | work hard. And | pay taxes, which means | pay your salaries. So
| guess we need to organize the citizens and vote you guys all take a pay cut. Or maybe your pay will be dependent on your success as a politician if you
have no success your pay goes down and then we vote you off the island. If we did a vote today, most of you would be transferred to the island. Off and out
of our dear community. | don't know what else to say. Do you guys have left? So many messages you don't give a crap. I'll tell you what if you ever coming to
my neighborhood in your in help and you're in need of help, you will get none. So don't come around my neighborhood asking for help because we don't
like you. We know what your true colors are and we will take action immediately. If you come to our neighborhood. So try it. Try it out. Old Evan res said he
was going to come knock on doors and talk to us. You never did. It said he did text and he never answered any real questions. He gave you the most of
vague response he could because he's a cheap politician with no independent thought just like his cohort cheesy who also is a moron and probably
couldn't think her way out of a paper bag. Good thing she's kind of good looking because if she wasn't she would not be in the position.

SN Plcase pass that on to her Hillary. S NG

(Transcription with high confidence)
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6981::Voice Message From: Cisco Unity Connection Messaging System (917754309777)

Donoma Unity <DonomaUnity@reno.gov>
Tue 5/28/2024 10:07 AM

To:Public Comment - CC <PublicComment@reno.gov>

0 1 attachments (1 MB)

VoiceMessage.wav;
Voice Message delivered by Donoma OneVoice

From: 917754309777
Click to Call 917754309777

Hello, Mama, Brenda. Give me a kitten if you could email because | live in a manner where it can
be really a lot. Bye.Yes.
(Transcription with medium confidence)

The information contained in this e-mail and any attachments is privileged and confidential
information intended only for the use of the individual or entity named above. If you have received
this communication in error, please notify the sender immediately by telephone or e-mail, and then
please destroy all content contained within this communication from your files. Thank you.
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City Council Comment received from Rosine Bena

Mikki Huntsman <HuntsmanM@reno.gov>
Mon 5/27/2024 10:03 AM

To:Public Comment - CC <PublicComment@reno.gov>

Contact Info:

Name:

Rosine Bena
Commenting_on behalf of:
Sierra Nevada Ballet
Ward #:

Ward 2

Email Address:
rosineb@hotmail.com
Phone Number:
775-720-5204

Address:

21 Heath Circle, Reno, NV 89509

A new comment has been submitted for the Reno City Council Meeting held on: 2024-05-28.

Section:
General Opening Session Comment (unassociated to an agenda item)

Item:
NA.

Position:
No position stated - Concerned or Neutral

Are they speaking in person?
No, | am submitting a written comment only.

If no, enter comments below:

Thank you for your support of the the Arts. Sierra Nevada Ballet is the professional ballet Company for
Northern Nevada. You support arts organizations through grants and financially and through non-
profit consultation and education. SNB has recently formed the Northern Nevada Performing Arts
Collective that houses SNB and other non-profit arts groups and organizations including Steinway
Piano Gallery and Music School; Sierra School of Performing Arts; Healthy Performers Nevada
(providing free medical treatment for performers); local visual artists and Satori Dance Wear at 500
East Moana Lane in Reno. We will have our FREE GRAND OPENING PERFORMANCE EVENT on June 2,
2024 between 1 and 5. We invite City Council members to join us for refreshments and performances.
Please celebrate the arts with us. We are so very lucky to live in a city that not only appreciates the arts
but supports them. SNB receives support for our professional productions as well as for our Arts
Educational programs, our arts education outreach and professional development. Thank you so much
for your continued support of the arts in our community. Hope to see you on June 2, 2024. Sincerely,
Rosine Bena Artistic Director
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ACKNOWLEDGEMENTS:

By checking the "Yes" below, you agree that all the information above is true and accurate. For additional information, please refer to the agenda for today's
meeting.

Yes

By checking the "Yes" below, you understand, acknowledge, and expressly agree that: (1) all information submitted by you will be entered into the public
record, made available for public inspection, and freely disseminated without restriction; and, (2) any contact, personal, financial, or medical information
intentionally or inadvertently submitted by you will not be maintained in a confidential manner, or subsequently exempted from public inspection.

Yes

Do you wish to sign-up for Reno Connect e-newsletters?
Reno Connect is the best way to stay informed about the latest news and updates from the City of Reno. We'll never share your email address with third-party

persons, companies or organizations. Visit www.Reno.Gov/RenoConnect to view all newsletter topic lists.

Yes
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City Council Comment received from Sarah Hinz

Mikki Huntsman <HuntsmanM@reno.gov>
Tue 5/28/2024 3:35 PM

To:Public Comment - CC <PublicComment@reno.gov>

Contact Info:

Name:

Sarah Hinz

Commenting_on behalf of:

Good Luck Macbeth Theatre Company
Ward #:

Ward 2

Email Address:
sarah@goodluckmacbeth.org
Phone Number:

952-913-4396

Address:

124 W Taylor Street Reno, NV 89509

A new comment has been submitted for the Reno City Council Meeting held on: 2024-05-29.

Section:
General Closing Session Comment (unassociated to an agenda item)

Item:
N/A.

Position:
No position stated - Concerned or Neutral

Are they speaking in person?
No, | am submitting a written comment only.

If no, enter comments below:

On behalf of Good Luck Macbeth Theatre Company, our staff and board want to thank the City
Council for their support of the arts. GLM received a City of Reno - Reno Arts & Culture Commission
Event Grant for FY2024. Because of the city's support, we are able to produce our annual 10-10 Minute
Play Festival this weekend! 10 new plays will be performed for the first time ever this Friday and
Saturday evening, all from local playwrights. We are able to offer this event as free to attend opening it
up to more people to attend. Thank you for the support of the arts through annual grant
opportunities. The arts bring such immense value to our city, and having officials who recognize and
support that is incredible!

ACKNOWLEDGEMENTS:
By checking the "Yes" below, you agree that all the information above is true and accurate. For additional information, please refer to the agenda for today's
meeting.

Yes
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By checking the "Yes" below, you understand, acknowledge, and expressly agree that: (1) all information submitted by you will be entered into the public
record, made available for public inspection, and freely disseminated without restriction, and, (2) any contact, personal, financial, or medical information
intentionally or inadvertently submitted by you will not be maintained in a confidential manner, or subsequently exempted from public inspection.

Yes

Do you wish to sign-up for Reno Connect e-newsletters?

Reno Connect is the best way to stay informed about the latest news and updates from the City of Reno. We’'ll never share your email address with third-party

persons, companies or organizations. Visit www.Reno.Gov/RenoConnect to view all newsletter topic lists.

No
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City Council Comment received from Stephanie Gibson

Mikki Huntsman <HuntsmanM@reno.gov>
Thu 5/30/2024 12:33 PM

To:Public Comment - CC <PublicComment@reno.gov>

Contact Info:

Name:

Stephanie Gibson

Commenting_on behalf of:

Lilley Museum of Art at the University of Nevada, Reno
Ward #:

Unsure/Other

Email Address:

stephaniegibson@unr.edu

Phone Number:

7757846659

Address:

1664 N Virginia Street, Reno NV 89557/0224

A new comment has been submitted for the Reno City Council Meeting held on: 2024-06-06.

Section:
General Opening Session Comment (unassociated to an agenda item)

Item:
Public Comment.

Position:
No position stated - Concerned or Neutral

Are they speaking in person?
No, | am submitting a written comment only.

If no, enter comments below:

To members of Reno City Council, My name is Stephanie Gibson and | am the Director of the John &
Geraldine Lilley Museum of Art at the University of Nevada, Reno. The museum was a recent recipient
of a project grant from the City of Reno Arts and Culture Commission, in support of our exhibition, The
Counter/Self, which was on view on campus from February 29 - June 1, 2024. This exhibition featured
new and existing works by international and regional artists. The presentation of The Counter/Self at
the museum was the first time this exhibition - and many of the artists - has been presented in the
United States. Students at UNR benefited greatly from this complex exhibition, and we hosted several
public events during the run of the show, where community members across Reno had a chance to
have remarkable experiences with art. The Lilley Museum of Art recognizes the power of art to
enhance the cultural life of our diverse communities with stimulating exhibitions, inclusive
programming, and research and teaching opportunities in its transcultural collection, in order to
provide experience to enhance learning, increase dialogue, and use art as a tool for connection and
understanding. Funding from the City of Reno Arts and Culture commission has helped us advance our
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mission. | wish to extend my sincere thank you for continual, consistent, support of the arts in Reno
through the City of Reno Arts and Culture Commission. Not only is an investment in public funds a
proven economic driver for the city, arts funding enables and encourages meaningful, healthier, more
just lives for the people of this community. Sincerely, Stephanie Gibson Director John & Geraldine
Lilley Museum of Art

ACKNOWLEDGEMENTS:
By checking the "Yes" below, you agree that all the information above is true and accurate. For additional information, please refer to the agenda for today's
meeting.

Yes

By checking the "Yes" below, you understand, acknowledge, and expressly agree that: (1) all information submitted by you will be entered into the public
record, made available for public inspection, and freely disseminated without restriction,; and, (2) any contact, personal, financial, or medical information
intentionally or inadvertently submitted by you will not be maintained in a confidential manner, or subsequently exempted from public inspection.

Yes

Do you wish to sign-up for Reno Connect e-newsletters?

Reno Connect is the best way to stay informed about the latest news and updates from the City of Reno. We’'ll never share your email address with third-party

persons, companies or organizations. Visit www.Reno.Gov/RenoConnect to view all newsletter topic lists.

No
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City Council Comment received from Steve Trounday

Mikki Huntsman <HuntsmanM@reno.gov>
Sat 5/25/2024 1:28 AM

To:Public Comment - CC <PublicComment@reno.gov>

Contact Info:

Name:

Steve Trounday
Commenting_on behalf of:
A.\V.A. Ballet Theatre
Ward #:

Ward 1

Email Address:
renotahoe@charter.net
Phone Number:
775-762-5165

Address:

100 South Virginia Street Reno, Nevada 89501

A new comment has been submitted for the Reno City Council Meeting held on: 2024-06-05.

Section:
General Opening Session Comment (unassociated to an agenda item)

Item:
N/A.

Position:
No position stated - Concerned or Neutral

Are they speaking in person?
No, | am submitting a written comment only.

If no, enter comments below:

AV.A. Ballet Theatre, the resident ballet company of the Pioneer Center for the Performing Arts, wishes
to thank the City of Reno for their continued support. Without this support we couldn’t have the Reno
Philharmonic Orchestra at all of our classical performances.

ACKNOWLEDGEMENTS:
By checking the "Yes" below, you agree that all the information above is true and accurate. For additional information, please refer to the agenda for today's
meeting.

Yes

By checking the "Yes" below, you understand, acknowledge, and expressly agree that: (1) all information submitted by you will be entered into the public
record, made available for public inspection, and freely disseminated without restriction, and, (2) any contact, personal, financial, or medical information
intentionally or inadvertently submitted by you will not be maintained in a confidential manner, or subsequently exempted from public inspection.

Yes
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Do you wish to sign-up for Reno Connect e-newsletters?
Reno Connect is the best way to stay informed about the latest news and updates from the City of Reno. We'll never share your email address with third-party

persons, companies or organizations. Visit www.Reno.Gov/RenoConnect to view all newsletter topic lists.

Yes
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